
March 14, 1980 

 The Mt. Joy Township supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on Friday, 

March 14, 1980 at 7:00 p.m. at the township municipal building on Hoffman Home Road.  

All members were present.   

 The minutes were approved by motion of Glenn Snyder; 2
nd

 by Willis Waybright, 

carried.   

 The treasurer’s report was approved by motion of Snyder, 2
nd

 by Waybright, 

carried.   

 Bids were opened at 7:00 p.m.   The results were as follows: 

    Stones   FOB  On site delivery 

Flintkote:   2A   3.10   4.10 

    2’s   3.05   4.05 

    1B’s   3.50   4.50 

    anti-skid   3.50   4.50 

 

Bethlehem Mines   2A    3.00    4.50 

    2’s    3.20   4.70 

    1B’s    3.20   4.70 

    anti-skid   3.45   4.95 

 The bid was split by motion of Snyder, 2
nd

 by Waybright, carried.   

 

     Oil 

Roadite - E-3 - .87 

Wilson  - E-3 - .8320 

Service Supply - E-3 - .8014 

 The bid was awarded to Service Supply by motion of Snyder, 2
nd

 by Waybright, 

carried.   

 The Richard Baese plans were approved by motion of Snyder, 2
nd

 by Waybright, 

carried.   

 County Aid was designated for tar and chip Plunkert Road (t-430).  Secretary 

instructed to fill out County Aid application and send to County Commissioners.   

 There were quite a few people present to have their say about the Junk Yard 

Ordinance that was to be adopted tonight.  They all had quite a bit to say!  Supervisors still 

have some charges to make before this ordinance is adopted.  Mr. Davies’s attorney would 

like to speak to Sam Teeter concerning this matter.  Supervisors will instruct solicitor to 

get in contact with Mr. Davies’s attorney for his comments about this ordinance.  

Ordinance tabled until next meeting.   

 Mr. Munshour told supervisors about a child getting hit by a car along Route 97 just 

past the Route 15 bypass.  The mother of the child is getting a petition to have a lower 

speed limit put on through the area from the 15 bypass to about Southwest Cons. Offices.  

She will then give the petition to Jim Neth who will give it to Ken Cole.   

 Service Supply meeting in Abbottstown on Friday, March 21.  Snyder is to see 

about getting a used roller for road work.   



 Paul Cober said due to Southwest Construction digging, his well is muddy.  He 

went to DER and Soil Conservation and they sent him to the Supervisors.  Supervisors said 

it is DER’s problem.  Will check with solicitor.   

 Charles Davies said that a letter delivered to him by the Supervisors concerning the 

mess all over he road at his property is not legal, should be delivered by constable.   

 Meeting adjourned at 9:45 p.m. by motion of Neth, 2
nd

 by Waybright, carried.   

 Next meeting to be held on May 9, at 7:30 p.m. 

Submitted by Barbara J. Snyder, secretary.   


